




Minutes

The Minutes of a Special Meeting of Ampfield Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Ampfield on Tuesday 29th March  2007 commencing at 7pm.

PRESENT: 

Miss M. I. Rothwell (Chairman) – Presiding

 Mr E.H.Butcher, Mr M. D. Hatley, Mr B. W. Nanson, 

1367. 
Agenda
This was a special meeting to consider progress on development of facilities on the Ampfield Recreation Ground (ARG). No other items were on the agenda.
1368. 
Tea Huts
The temporary accommodation was now in place and keys have been handed to Ampfield Cricket Club (ACC.)  It was agreed that ownership would remain with the Parish Council but the maintenance of the buildings was to be the responsibility of ACC. The buildings would be added to the insurance schedule.
It was agreed that the Chairman would write a letter to the parishioner who had gifted the portakabins to the Parish Council and had paid the cost of refurbishment and installation.

It was agreed that authority would be delegated to the Chairman and Vice Chairman to commission and authorize payment for the connection of electricity and water facilities.
Payment to Mr. Hatley to reimburse the costs of cutting additional keys was approved.

1369. 
New Square
ACC had again advised that the repair, according to their groundsman and pitch expert from the ECB, was substandard. The Parish Council agreed that Kestrel would be asked to make good the repair as soon as possible.

1370. 
General Ground Condition
Members of the Council had met with the MD of ACE Liftaway – Mr. Liddell.  

ACE Liftaway would provide labour to take out the foreign bodies in the soil on the newly seeded areas. 
Mr. Liddell had identified and advised of some short term remedial actions on the new outfield area where a tractor driven spike and roller would be beneficial. The newly seeded area would require to be rolled before it was cut. It was hoped that TVBC could undertake this. It was agreed that authority would be delegated to the Chairman and Vice Chairman to authorise action and payment if needed before the next meeting of the Council.

Mr. Liddell had also suggested some other potential improvements to the new areas using topsoil fertiliser and grass seed, and had offered to provide some material, free of charge, to help in this process. He would document the suggestion. It was agreed that authority would be delegated to the Chairman and Vice Chairman to authorise action and payment if needed before the next meeting of the Council.

As the recently sown area had now germinated and grass was growing, it was agreed that the balance of the bill owing to Kestrel could be paid. However £1000 should be withheld until a satisfactory repair had been made to the new square.  It was agreed that authority would be delegated to the Chairman and Vice Chairman to authorise payment upon satisfactory completion.

1371. 
Playground

It was agreed that:

· The Parish Council would accept the offer of a secure container from a parishioner. The container would be used to store the playground equipment until the cricket season was over when the playground would then be installed. 

· Playground Services would be asked to deliver the equipment to the store – this would involve delivery costs which would be authorised by the Chairman and Vice Chairman.

· The playground would now be located at the Northern edge of the ARG with changes to planned car parking. This would require a new plan to be prepared and discussed with TVBC Planning. It was agreed that authority would be delegated to the Chairman and Vice Chairman to commission and authorize payment for the preparation of the documents.
1372. 
Site Security
It was agreed that estimates would be obtained for the installation of Armco barriers.  Topsoil would also be moved in order to create bunds. It was agreed that authority would be delegated to the Chairman and Vice Chairman to commission such work and authorise payment upon satisfactory completion.

1373. 
The meeting closed at 9.00 pm. 
Chairman…………………………………………..

Date…………………………
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